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Approval  of  administrative points 

• Approval of the last general assembly (18th may 2013) minutes by unanimity 

• Approval of the agenda by unanimity 

 
Approval  of  the accounting 

• The 2013 year accounting was normal, with a steady balance 

• Incomes from clubs is around CHF3’000.- 

• The money is mainly used to help tournaments and events, like the Swiss Go Championship 

• In 2013 we mainly helped tournaments, whereas in 2012 we mainly helped Go camp 

• Approval of the 2013 accounting by unanimity 
 

Act ivity report  

The Leenaards foundation project was presented 

• The foundation potentially agree to sponsor the Swiss Go Association (SGA) with 
CHF10’000.- for the project of teaching Atari-Go to elderly people if certain conditions are 
met (find other financial sponsors, find people who would agree on the principle of our 
approach) 

• It is needed to establish how and whom will teach for this project 

• Point to clarify: are the people we will teach already attained by Alzheimer’s or simply show 
sign of Alzheimer? Because Go could act as a preventive way to fight against Alzheimer, but 
it is doubtful that it could “cure” it 

• The project scope is Switzerland wide 

Teaching Go to children is an important task to undertake 

• Alan Rees wants to teach to children, but finds that it is hard to establish relations with 
public schools to teach there 

• He has the support of the SGA if he needs books or material 

• Roberto mentioned that he used to teach Go as an after-school activity, and it worked well. 
He advices to do it in smaller cities as to have less concurrence with other activites 

In-Seong will now live in Grenoble, France 

• He had problems with his Visa the past year, so had to be 6 months in Korea 

• The problem was solved with the French Go Federation officially hiring him as a teacher 

• He asked for the SGA permission before taking this opportunity, and got it considering that 
the SGA cannot help him with Visa status at this time. We are very happy that he can stay 
in Europe 
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• He will now stay in Europe and act as an official Go Teacher for both France and Switzerland  

• He generously decided to sponsor Go promotion for Switzerland children by giving 10% from 
his incomes generated through Swiss players to the Yunguseng foundation 

The Pandanet Go European Team Championship (PGETC) is going well this year, with 
Switzerland being second of the C-league and still eligible to be promoted next year 

The first edition of the Swiss Go Team championship was a success! The KGS Swiss 
room was full during evenings of play. Congratulation to the first club to be champion: Zürich 
 

Act ivity report  for the European Go Federation (EGF) 

Our secretary Lorenz, recently elected secretary for the EGF, shared his new experience. It is a 
good load of work and a lot is going on 

• The EGF president wants to establish a professional system in Europe with Chinese 
sponsors 

• Two professionals should be elected each year, for a period of 5 years 

• Good news is a lot of players want to do it! 

• They would go learn in China, and some already went 
 

E lect ion of  the place for the Swiss Go Championship 2015 

Alan Rees proposes to organize it in the Boltigen Teamhaus Facility, April 10th to 12th  

• He presented the place with great slides that can be obtained by demand 

• Boltigen is 2 hours from Zürich and 3 hours from Geneva by train 

• Great facility with a lot of place and nice side activities (billard, Jacuzzi, etc.) 

The main issue was that it was currently decided to be a 3-days event, while the previous 
general assembly in 2013 voted that the Swiss Go Championship should be a 2-days event 

• Considering that this was the only proposition… 

• Considering that Alan Rees is really motivated about organizing it… 

• Considering that the facility would not accept a 2-days event… 

• … the committee proposed to vote for an exceptional approval of the Boltigen championship, 
under the condition that Alan Rees tries to respect the established norm to the best of his 
capabilities 

• Approval of the Boltigen Swiss Go Championship by majority (one abstention) 
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Discussion about the international  tournaments 

• The European Woman Championship (EWC) in Russia found a good sponsor (Multi Metal), 
and all expenses will be paid 

• It was feared that the Korean Prime Minister Cup (KPMC) would be cancelled this year, but it 
will take place. The flight ticket will be half-paid 

• The flight ticket for the World Amateur Go Championship (WAGC) will not be paid 
 

E lect ion of  the new committee  

• The SGA committee was re-elected for another year by unanimity 

• The president Flavien Aubelle was re-elected for another year by unanimity 

 


